UWRF Assessment Committee 
Minutes for 4/4/12
Call to order – 3:00 p.m.
Present
	Joy Benson
	Catherine Rose-Stroud
	Provost Designee [ex officio] -- Mike Miller,*

	Larry Baumann*
	David Trechter
	CAS Dean Designee [ex officio] – Tricia Davis*

	Charlie Corcoran
	Scott Woitaszewski*
	CAFES Dean Designee [ex officio] – Dale Gallenberg*

	Tim Holleran
	Student [Vacancy]
	CBE Dean Designee [ex officio] -- 

	Tracy O’Connell
	Student [Vacancy]
	CEPS Dean Designee [ex officio] – Larry Solberg*

	Heidi Southworth
	
	Director of Institutional Research [ex officio] – [Vacancy]


       * Absent
Substitutes:  None
Approval of Minutes:  Motion to accept the February 1, 2011 minutes as presented was made by David Trechter and seconded by Tracy O’Connell.  Motion carried unanimously.

Assessment/Program Prioritization/Audit and Review Process: Joy shared that the changes to the process had been approved by AP&P and submitted to the Senate Executive Committee.  If adopted, elements related to learning outcome ties to UWRF strategic initiatives and out-of-class learning would need to be added to the assessment plan and report processes/rubrics.  The assessment committee would be using the numerical scale when reviewing assessment material.  There was a brief conversation about how the quantitative material from the three clusters would be used, especially for programs that were a significant part of what ‘made a university’ but which may have lower major enrollments.
General Education Assessment:  Joy shared key points from her conversations with Marshall Toman related to general education.   The primary role of the assessment committee is to develop a method to obtain indirect feedback related to the general education goals.  David distributed a draft structure for alumni feedback.  After discussion, 1) the committee believed that surveying alumni would provide the best feedback and 2) David, Joy, and Tracy agreed to enhance the draft with more defined questions related to the scope of the general education goals.  The draft will be shared with the committee for its approval.  Joy will follow-up with Marshall regarding who else needs to approve the survey.  Administration of the survey will be scheduled for early Fall 2012.
.  
2012-2013 Projects:  Three ‘projects’ were identified for action during the 2012-2013 academic year:

· Administration of the General Education alumni survey

· Revised common structure for assessment plans and reports

· Development of an assessment in-service for Fall 2013.

Adjournment:  It was moved by Tracy O’Connell and seconded by Heidi Southworth to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.
